

6 – 9 Carlton House Terrace London UK SW1Y 5AG

+44 20 7451 2500 royalsociety.org

Professor Moshe Y. Vardi ForMemRS
Department of Computer Science
Rice University
6100 Main Street
Houston
TX 77005-1
United States

From Dr Julie Maxton DBE, Executive Director

2 May 2023 Our ref: jm/dls

Dear Moshe

Further to my previous letter dated 22 March 2023, I have the greatest pleasure in informing you that your nomination was successful and that, therefore, you have been elected a Foreign Member of the Royal Society.

As mentioned, the election of new Fellows and Foreign Members is an occasion to be celebrated and our Scientific Programmes team will soon be in touch about the New Fellows Seminar, New Fellows Dinner and the Admission Day, all held in July.

Additionally, as a new Fellow, you are expected to contribute an inaugural article for publication in the next year in one of the Society's journals to highlight your work to the wider international scientific community. Council attaches great importance to this article which you may choose to base on your seminar presentation. Our publishing section will write to you in due course with details.

In the next few days, you will receive some forms from David requesting further information about you for the Society's records. The information they provide really does make a difference to how effectively we can run the Society. I should be grateful if you would complete the forms and return them to David as soon as possible and preferably no later than **26 May** (although the autobiographical form can be submitted a little later).

Congratulations once again on your election, and I look forward to meeting you at the New Fellows' Dinner and Admission Day events in the Summer.

Yours sincerely

Julie 1/

Dr Julie Maxton DBE Executive Director

